Baia Mare, Romania Cyanide Spill Nathan Upton, CONS 387 Water & Wastewater Treatment, Dr. Adrienne Rygel, Spring 2023

Introduction

The Baia Mare Cyanide Spill, or the Baia Mare disaster, was a vast water quality issue that occurred in Romania on January 30, 2000. The spill released about 3.9 million cubic feet of cyanide and water contaminated with heavy metals into regional rivers². This happened when a dam burst, releasing chemicals into the Sasar River, then spreading into the Lapus, Somes, and Tisza Rivers. It took almost two weeks for most of the cyanide to travel down the river and spill out into the Black Sea². The spill had a significant impact on aquatic life as well as many water sources for people. These effects are thought to have an impact lasting for years⁴, and the exact timeline is unknown.



Figure 1: contaminated water in river



Cyanide Heap Leaching

- A cyanide solution dissolves the gold from the crushed ore by being poured/sprayed over the top. The liquid collected containing the metals are then treated with a carbon material to extract the gold.⁹
- The cyanide solution is either reused or stored/disposed of.⁹
- Mining tailings are the waste remanent left over from a mining operation.⁹
- When using cyanide while mining like Baia Mare, the tailings become highly toxic.⁹
- Tailings are piled and held in place by dams made of soil.⁹

Environmental and Health Impacts

Environmental

- Cyanide is extremely toxic to humans and wildlife.
- Many ecosystems revolving around the rivers were impacted, such as birds, fish, and plants.
- Soil quality was affected and will be long-term.⁶
- Farm crops were contaminated with chemicals after the spill.⁶

Health

- Short-term exposure to cyanide can cause many ailments such as: neurological, respiratory, and cardiovascular issues.⁶
- Long-term exposure can increase the risk of cancer, cause birth defects and cause other chronic issues.⁶
- The people in the affected area now have a fear that their water is contaminated and that a disaster like this could happen again.⁶
- Workers in the Baia Mare mine suffered cyanide poisoning.
- Many communities suffered from drinking water shortages because they got water from the affected rivers.⁶
- The sale and consumption of fish sourced from the Tisza and Danube Rivers were disrupted.⁶



v • C • V • N • N • N • N • N • N • N

r « R R T tl



Figure 4 Polluted water flooding village



Remediation Efforts

- The first step was to clean the contaminated water and contain the spill.²
- Contaminated soil and plants were removed.²
- Water was treated to remove the cyanide.
- Native plants were reintroduced in order to restore the devastated environment and prevent erosion.²
- Native fish species were restocked and reintroduced into the ecosystem.²
- Water quality of the affected rivers was monitored closer than before the spill.²



Figure 7 Straining of material from river

Legal Outcomes

- The Romanian government took legal action against the mining companies for the poor regulation of their mine.³
- "Prime minister Viktor Orban said his country is planning three lawsuits: against the Romanian-Australian gold mining joint venture, its Australian parent company and against Romania in the international courts for compensation"⁷
- The Australian mining company, Esmerelda denied responsibility and stated the extent of the spill is being exaggerated.⁷
- The lawsuits could raise tensions between the countries affected.7

Future Prevention

- The regulations of the mining industry now have the goal of making mining more sustainable. Governments gained the power to regulate, inspect, fine, and shut down mines in their jurisdiction.³
- Mining operations are being run better with enhanced chemical storage and handling, as well as improving the training of their workers.³
- Before the start of any mining project, there is now an environmental impact assessment done.³ Communities being affected by mine sites were able to express their thoughts.³
- The use of alternative mining methods that are less harmful to the environment are used more widely than before.⁶

Conclusion

The Baia Mare disaster serves as a great reminder of the impact humans have on the environment and the importance of keeping the impact to a minimum. All remediation efforts that were taken after the spill were needed by all measures to attempt and minimize the damage dealt. The spill's impacts were felt for years following the disaster and are most likely still present today. As time goes on, mining companies and regulatory bodies need to work together to ensure the longevity of mining while mitigating the environmental hazards involved.

References

- "Cyanide Spill at Aurul Goldmine in Romania." Greenpeace, 2 Jan. 2000, https://media.greenpeace.org/archive/Cyanide-Spill-at-Aurul-Goldmine-in-Romania-27MZIFPWPWP.html. "Europe | Gold Mine Re-Opens after Cyanide Spill." BBC News, BBC, 14 June 2000, http://news.bbc.co.uk/2/hi/europe/790727.stm.
- Kanthak, Judit. "The Baia Mare Gold Mine Cyanide Spill: Causes, Impacts and Liability Hungary." ReliefWeb, 12 Apr. 2000, https://reliefweb.int/report/hungary/baia-mare-gold-minecyanide-spill-causes-impacts-and-liability. Kovac, Carl. "Cyanide Spill Could Have Long Term Impact." BMJ (Clinical Research Ed.), U.S. National Library of Medicine, 13 May 2000,
- https://www.ncbi.nlm.nih.gov/pmc/articles/PMC1127303/. Savulescu, Alexandru R. "Baia Mare: Five Years after the Cyanide Spill." WWF, 31 Jan. 2005, https://wwf.panda.org/wwf_news/?18173%2FBaia-Mare-Five-Years-After-the-Cyanide-Spill. "Spread of the Cyanide Spill from Baia Mare." European Environment Agency, 9 Nov. 2017, https://www.eea.europa.eu/data-and-maps/figures/spread-of-the-cyanide-spill-from-baia-
- mare. Tran, Mark. "Hungary to Sue over Cyanide Spill." The Guardian, Guardian News and Media, 16 Feb. 2000, https://www.theguardian.com/world/2000/feb/16/marktran. "Un Marks Tenth Anniversary of Cyanide Spill with Call for Greater Vigilance | UN News." United Nations, United Nations, 29 Jan. 2010, https://news.un.org/en/story/2010/01/327972. User, Guest. "The Dangers of Cyanide in Gold Mining." Peer Ledger - The Responsible Supply Chain Company, Peer Ledger - The Responsible Supply Chain Company, 10 July 2021, https://www.peerledger.com/blogs/the-dangers-of-cyanide-in-gold-mining.